	CONSULTATION SUMMARY 



	

	Case reference number(s) 

	2015/3124/P


	Case Officer: 
	Application Address: 

	Kate Phillips


	38 Avenue Road 

London 

NW8 6HS



	Proposal(s)

	Creation of a second vehicular access and crossover




	Representations 



	Consultations: 
	No. notified


	3
	No. of responses


	1

	No. of objections

No of comments

No of support
	1
0

0

	Summary of representations 

(Officer response(s) in italics)


	The owner/occupier of No. 1 Lower Merton Rise has objected to the proposal on the following grounds:

· Other crossovers shouldn’t set a precedent

· Hazardous for pedestrians, joggers and cyclists

· Loss of soft landscaping 

Officer comment:

The street scene along Avenue Road is characterised by relatively large dwellings with gated entrances, and a number of dwellings have two entrances. The proposal to create an additional vehicular entrance would not cause sufficient harm to the street scene or the character and appearance of the wider area to warrant a refusal of the application on this basis. 

The Transport Officer raises no objection to the scheme with regards to highway safety, commenting that the proposal may increase safety levels as it will allow cars to leave the site in a forward gear. 

The loss of soft landscaping is unfortunate and in some cases it would be appropriate to attach a planning condition to require replacement planting; however, this would not be feasible in this situation because it would limit the amount of turning space for vehicles. The loss of soft landscaping at the application site is not sufficient to warrant a refusal of the application on this basis, particularly because some of the soft landscaping will remain.  


	Recommendation:- 

Grant planning permission 


